Security Council Playas de Nosara

  We wanted to take this time to acknowledge everyone, people and businesses, who supported our efforts this past year.  It is because of your financial commitment to our cause of a safer and more secure Playas de Nosara that we have made our community safer and better than it would have been without our efforts.  This is a process that is making a significant difference.  We realize that some people are frustrated with the continued crime and think maybe this is not working.  We would offer this in rebuttal: Imagine if we had done nothing?  We are making a difference and we have to keep fighting!

What your contributions did for the last year: 
- 
Having the Tourist Police come to Nosara
-          Payment of rent for the Guiones Tourist Police, as well as electricity, phone and water and payment of phone for the Nosara Centro Police station
-          Building of a weapon cabinet in the Guiones office

-          Building of a wall to prevent rain flooding in the Nosara Centro Police station and draining the septic tank.
-          Financial assistance to High Tech Security Company for a beach Guard in July and August at the main Guiones beach entrance
Please see a copy of our accounting year to date attached 

  One of the future objectives is video surveillance at strategic points on our roads with signs posted that you are entering a video-monitored area.  This serves several purposes, first we will have the recordings to review as we need to establish a time line for possible crimes and secondly, any would be criminals will know they are being watched and think twice about working our neighborhoods instead of other towns without surveillance, and third we will have license plate information as well as pictures of people in cars if needed.  Other future objectives:

· The construction of the Nosara Police station is still on its course. The lot has been donated by the Asociacion de Desarollo Integral de Nosara and a Surveyor from the Ministerio de Seguridad came to take measurements.  The next steps will be the registration of the lot at the Nacional Register, getting estimates from three Builders, and finalize financing by a governmental association.  It is a slow process but we are on our way, hoping to have it done within a year. 
· Some renovations are on the way this month for the Nosara Police station, such as adding ceiling, fixing drainage, and closing up the sleeping space for more privacy. These repairs have been required by the Health Department for a year now. 
· Beach Guards to be extended to other beach entrances. 
· A patrol car, promised about one year ago, is in the final stages of registration and we are hoping to see it patrolling the streets before the high season.   That will be a great addition to the three motorcycles already in town.
  We are looking forward to another great and secure high season.  However, we are running out of funds and are once again asking for your generous donations now so that we can plan for the season.  Thanks to everyone who worked with us for a safer Playas de Nosara.  Also, we look forward to increasing our community base to include those who have not yet participated in making Playas de Nosara a better place to live and work.  Your contribution is a small investment towards the protection of the local community, our visitors and our investments.
